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Christmas is almost upon us so I would like to be one of the first to wish you all the compliments of the season. It is truly amazing how time flies when you are having fun. It came a quite a shock when I realised recently that I am almost a third of the way through my term of office. So many things have been happening and so many things still to do. It is a great pleasure to hear the great peels of laughter and the general chatter at our weekly events. Hopefully this shows that people are having a good time and long may this continue. I have been told I can waffle for England so down to business. 
The Council

First I would like to thank all the council for their hard work. They are a great group of people with a wide selection of views. Council meetings are never dull and even though debates can get quite long and sometimes heated a consensus is always achieved with some very good results. Susie our new Hon Treasurer is bringing a new style to events not least ensuring that everyone has paid the weekly sub and what’s more has paid the correct amount! Sadly Alison has decided to leave the council but Lynda and Tony have volunteered again to serve on the council as special representatives of Bredhurst. We hope that this link continues so that no section feels left out. I had hoped to visit both Bredhurst and the juniors on a regular basis but alas, pressure of work has not allowed this. I will try to do better in 2008
The Website

We have received lots of feedback regarding the new website all of it very positive. There were some minor teething issues which are now sorted and there are still some slightly differing views about the designs. Some people love certain aspects but of course others do not agree! Always a tricky one but Julian is re-viewing the layout to see what can be done to take on board as many of the ideas as possible. 

The system of posting the weekly programmes, cribs and duty rotas seems to work very well for Thursdays at St Mary’s Island. There have been a few glitches with regard to Bredhurst which hopefully will be sorted soon. We would be most grateful if all MCs for both venues could advise Julian of their programmes as soon as possible, but at least one week in advance, so that this information can be posted on the website. Having been posted it then means that it can all be archived after use so MCs can look up what dances have been included recently so a few are not danced to death.
We are also looking into the idea of having sponsorship of the site by a few tasteful adverts for associated businesses i.e. Bagpipe makers, shoe suppliers, osteopaths or physiotherapists etc. If you have any views on this or any suggestions for possible sponsors please contact Julian.
Presidents Charity

Myeloma UK continues to benefit from our support with sales of Christmas cards and also to the tune of around £90 from the St Andrews Dance raffle. This will take the total raised so far to almost £1,400 since April. Well done and thank you to all concerned. It would be nice to break the £1,500 mark in time for the AGM. Recently young Donald McLean was on Radio Kent talking about Multiple Myeloma, what it means to be a sufferer, the work of Myeloma UK and the recent decision by the NHS to fund his treatment. We all hope that things continue to progress well for him.
Past events

Continuing the council’s decision to keep trying new venues and new bands the autumn dance was held at the Rainham Mark School. This proved to be a very nice venue with very helpful staff. We will be returning there next year but we will ensure that gates are not locked preventing late comers enjoying the party. The dance itself was very enjoyable and it was very nice to see that we are attracting good numbers from other clubs around Kent. Our St Andrews Day dance, organised by Julian and Elaine with Mike Gould as MC, was a great success. Lots of dancers including quite a few from the Tuesday class. All seemed a bit worried that they might get in everybody’s way but they all did very well and hopefully will now come to other events.
Future Events
Soon to come are the Christmas Social, Mike and Elizabeth Leak’s Christmas Party and of course Hogmanay. Tickets are available for all of these and going fast so please book now to avoid disappointment. The New year brings our Burns Night and our spring dance which this year is a birthday party at the St Georges Centre Chatham Maritime to mark the start of our 85th celebrations. The celebration will conclude with a really super Burns Night in 2009 to coincide with the 250 anniversary of Robbie Burns himself.  We look forward to seeing you all at these events.
AGM

This will be held as usual in April. In preparation Lis is updating the active and general membership lists to ensure we have correct contact details for all our members. Address slips are available on club nights or she can be emailed at lisbowden@yahoo.co.uk. If there are any proposals you would like discussed and voted upon at the AGM please get your thinking caps on now. All proposals need to be circulated to all members more than a month in advance of the meeting so everyone has a chance to think about and discuss the issues concerned before the vote takes place. The council are always very interested to receive your feedback and suggestions as to how the Association can be improved at any time so please don’t feel that you have to wait till the AGM to let us know. 

Grand Parenting.

No sooner had Lis and I become grandparents to little Ethan John, Bob and Jess became great grandparents to James. They look much too young for all this. Congratulations to Bob and Jess and thank you for all your kind wishes. This grand parenting club seems to be a great one to join!
That’s all for now. I hope you all have a great Christmas, a very healthy and wealthy New Year and look forward to seeing you at an event real soon.

Enjoy Dancing

Tim Bowden Dec 2007

Don’t forget the forthcoming events ! We need you there to make it work
Christmas Social Thursday 13th December 2007
Hogmanay Monday 31st December 2007

Burns Dinner Dance Saturday 26th January 2008
Bring a Friend Ceillidh Thursday 14th February 2008

Celebration Party Saturday 22nd March 2008

Also do remember to come along to our Tuesday nights to learn or polish up on the basics and learn the dances. It’s great fun and very sociable too.

